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Our next meeting 

will be held  

Thursday,  

November 4, 2021, 

at 7:00pm at the HB 

Marine Group 

Training Facility,  

4340 Calienta St., 

doors open at 

6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of 

this organization is 

to unite the  

property owners of 

Hernando Beach 

for Civic purposes 

that lead to  

improved  

quality of life. 

Hernando Beach  

Property Owners  

Association  

Newsletter 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
BY DAVID C. SKINNER 

 
Fall has Arrived and November brings the beginning of the holiday season. It 
also is the beginning of the Florida stone crab season. Hernando Beach resi-
dents are very familiar with this time of year as this is when the commercial 
fleets pick up activity setting out their traps for the new season catch. Crabbing 
is hard work, and we wish them a good harvest for this year.  
 
This is also a busy time for the HBPOA when preparations begin for the election 
of new officers. Nominations for all open positions have been submitted to the 
nominating committee. Thanks to Judith Hughes (Chairman) Patty Roberts and 
Marlies Blackford (Callers) for their help in volunteering to coordinate this year’s 
elections. Official closing of nominations was extended to Wed. October 13, 
2021. The positions for nomination were as follows:  President – Vice President 
- Secretary Treasurer - 3 Director positions.  Voting and election of new officers 
will be at our next regular meeting on Thursday Nov. 4, 2021, at the Coast 
Guard Auxiliary on Shoal Line Rd. at 7:00 P.M.  
 
October was a busy month for other committee members as well. Bill Roberts 
has informed us that most of the landscaping work at the triangle is complete 
including the lighting additions that we feel provide better visibility at night and 
providing enhancement to the trees and shrubs. There are still some weeding 
workshops scheduled and more to do at the Dolphin Fountain, but according to 
Bill, everything is going according to plan. The HBPOA Blood Drive was sched-
uled for October 16 and a Christmas light workshop scheduled at Joe Wach’s 
home to repair the Christmas lights that we display on Shoal Line Rd beginning 
in late November. Our Hospitality Committee is working on several activities 
that will be communicated to all members soon.  
 
A big thanks to all our local businesses that support the many community pro-
jects that help make Hernando Beach a great place to live.  
 
Finally, I must encourage everyone to get your hands on the new Hernando 
Beach Life Calendar for 2022. It is full of the most beautiful photos provided by 
our residents in Hernando Beach. You will want to pick one up for home and 

(Continued on page 3) 
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   
November 10th for publication in our  

December Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
Black & White: 
1/4 page - $190 

1/2 page - $335 - best buy 
full size - $650 

 
Color: 

1/4 page - $352 
1/2 page - $700 
full size - $1400 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  (352)678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

maybe one for a friend as a gift for Christmas. Thanks 
again to Jen Brown who worked hard to get the calendar to 
print in time for our October meeting and the many mem-
bers that sent in photos.  
 
Our next board meeting will be on Monday, Nov 1, 2021, 
and our next regular membership meeting will be on Thurs-
day, Nov. 4, 2021. Our guest speaker for November will be 
Mr. George Southworth who will discuss a new product 
made by Fortress Screens which is an alternative to hurri-
cane windows. I think this may be of interest to many of our 
members and the community. 
 
Happy Thanksgiving. 
Dave Skinner- 
Hernando Beach Property Association  
 

 

NOVEMBER SPEAKER 
 
George Southworth from Fortress Screens will be our 
speaker for November.  Fortress Screens manufactures 
and installs hurricane and solar screen protection for your 
home, business or commercial project.   They work with 
architects and designers to produce beautiful, functional 
hurricane, security and solar screens.  We hope to see at 
our meeting.  For more information visit:  For-
tressscreens.com. 
 
 

HBPOA MEETING MINUTES – 10/7/21 
 
1. Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm. 
2. Margaret Weaver (Weaver Realty) donated walking 

vests to membership. 
3. Guest Speaker - President Skinner informed attendees 

that speaker cancelled due to family issues but agreed 
to speak in the future. 

4. Treasurer’s Report presented; 2022 Hernando Beach 
Life Calendars are available for purchase at $10.00 
each. 

5. Committee Reports:  Landscaping, Hospitality, Nomi-
nation, GAC and Membership.   

6. Motion was made for reimbursement for landscape 
expenses for each site and seconded.  Membership 
approved reimbursement.   

7. GAC:  Litigation update – awaiting decision on motion 
to dismiss. Scott recognized and congratulated HBPOA 
Member Erin Daley on being named Prosecutor of the 
Year. 

8. Joe Wachs gave update on Christmas Lights and orga-
nized a meeting to repair the lights at his house on 
10/16.  

9. Motion to give Electric Company employees who help 
with the "put up -take down" of the lights with $100 gift 
cards (3 people) was seconded and approved by mem-
bership present.   

10. Joe Wachs gave the Crime Watch report and invited 
those interested to attend the meetings at the VFW on 
the second Wednesday of every month at 6:00 pm.   

11. Motion passed to close nominations for new board and 
director positions 10/13/21.  Election for new board will 
go as planned on Nov 4th.   

(Continued from page 1) 

12. Membership discussed what they’d like to see in the 
Beachcomber.  Many good ideas were shared.  Jen 
reminded everyone the deadline for submission is the 
10

th
 of every month.   

13. Motion to adjourn made, seconded and unanimously 
passed at 8:45 pm.   

 
Minutes submitted by Bill Roberts & Bobbi Caccamisi 
 
 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
 
Hello November, 
 
Where has 2021 gone? It is now time again to be thinking 
of November as the beginning of the Holiday Season. For 
most of us Thanksgiving brings the aroma of Turkey and 
Pumpkin Pie to mind. This year it falls on November 25th. 
Thanksgiving is a time for families and friends to gather 
and give thanks. And, the day after Thanksgiving is typical-
ly the busiest shopping day of the year. It is called Black 
Friday. According to many forecasts, shopping prior to that 
day for the Holidays might not be a bad idea. It seems that 
some items may be in short supply. For the past eighteen 
months, Covid has occupied the minds of most of the world 
and some celebrations have taken on a new view. Smaller 
gatherings, perhaps some masked gatherings, social dis-
tancing, and personal sense of how each individual or fami-
ly is affected by the pandemic and how they will adjust their 
lives. 

(Continued on page 6) 

https://fortressscreens.com/solar-screens
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 
 

2021 Board of Directors 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

                                                                                                                         Governmental Affairs Committee -  
                                                                                                                          Landscaping Committee - Bill Roberts 
                                                                                                                          Membership Committee - Patty Roberts 
                                                                                                                          Hospitality Committee - Judith Hughes 
                                                                                                                          Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 

 

Board Meetings held the Monday before the Membership Meeting. 

President:  Dave Skinner - (901)487-8796 
Vice President:                                                                           
Secretary:                                                                                        
Treasurer:  Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
Director:   
Director:  Scott Fitzgerald - (781)608-5341  
Director:  Bill Roberts - (540)419-5871 
Director:  Bobbi Caccamisi - (901)486-0352 
Director:  David Sarkis - (815)575-2981 

HERNANDO BEACH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION & RENEWAL FORM 

 

HBPOA meetings are held the 1st Thursday of every month.   
Meetings are held at the Coast Guard Station on Calienta St, the doors open at 6:45pm and meetings start at 7pm. 

 

Dues are $35.00 annually and include the Beachcomber Newsletter mailed to you.   
Annual dues are due by January 1st every year and are NOT prorated. 

Members who join in November or December are considered paid up as members for the following year. 
 

New Member                 Renewal from 2021                                         Prefer to receive the Beachcomber by email 
 

1) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

2) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

I would like to help with __________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Mailing Address:  _______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Hernando Beach Property Address:  _______________________________________________________________ 
Eligible members are the property owner(s) listed on the property deed, as owner(s) of record on file with the Hernando County  
Property Appraiser's office, as owners named on the purchase agreement if the deed has not yet been recorded, individuals named in 
trust agreements that have present legal ownership of that property and the spouses of such property owners whether or not listed on 
property deeds and records. (Section 3.3 of the HBPOA Bylaws) 
 

If paying online please complete the online application with method of payment through our website at www.hernandobeachpoa.com. 
 

Make Check payable to HBPOA and mail with application/renewal to: 
HBPOA, PO Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 
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Hernando Beach Residents 

CERT 754-4083 

Code Enforcement 754-4056 

County Commissioner  
Wayne Dukes 

754-4146 

HB Crime Watch 592-3304  

Fire Dept. (Non-Emergency) 515-0924 

Hernando Beach Club 596-5878 

Hernando Beach Boatlift  
President 

(727)433-3834 

Parks & Recreation 754-4027 

Port Authority & Waterways  754-4060 

Public Works 754-4060 

Sheriff’s Dept. (Non-Emergency) 754-6830 

Utilities Dept. 754-4037 

VFW Post 9236 596-9236 

Republic/Seaside Sanitation (727)868-8566 

WHO TO CALL… 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

 

On a lighter note, your Hospitality Team has been working 
hard at FUN. We have had another breakfast which actual-
ly turned into a brunch at Diane Ziemski’s home. On this 
day, September 22nd, we invited Beth Putnam and Barba-
ra Blavat of the Hernando County Arts Council to speak to 
us and inform us about what is happening in the art world 
in Hernando County. These events are for the ladies of 
Hernando Beach so if you have an interest in joining us, 
just email HBPOA34607@gmail and put Ladies Break-
fast Interest in your subject line. 
 
HBPOA Holiday Party: The date is slated to be December 
2nd so mark your calendars.  
 
Other happenings on the Beach: As an offshoot of our 
Ladies Breakfasts, a “Game Day” group has been slowly 
growing.. The group meets at 1:00 PM on Tuesdays for 
companionship, games, food and an occasional glass of 
wine. Games played so far have been Mahjong,  Mexican 
Train, and Dominos. The group has a great time! It has 
been agreed that whoever is the hostess picks the game. 
As the winter months come upon us it is anticipated an 
increasingly greater demand for these gatherings. To learn 
more contact Joan Puls at jdpuls@yahoo.com. 
 
HBPOA Meetings: The first Thursday of each month at 
7:00 PM. See you there! 
Happy November everyone! 
 
Judith Hughes 
Hospitality Committee Chairperson 

ROTARY CLUB FUNDRAISER 
 
It is that time of year when non-profits are trying to help 
those in need.  My Rotary Club - The Rotary Club of Spring 
Hill (see our Facebook page) is reaching out to everyone 
for some assistance to help the underserved.  Our particu-
lar club takes kids shopping each year and provides them 
with an opportunity to purchase gifts for their families, an 
experience many youth do not have.  Last year, we sup-
ported the Salvation Army by purchasing toys for those 
children in need and also provided a full Christmas Dinner 
for their families.  Due to covid, we were unable to shop but 
found a way to make kids and families happy.  
 
We at Rotary work all year to raise funds to support the 
youth of Hernando County.   We just finished, along with 
the other Rotary Clubs in Hernando County, purchasing 
and delivering dictionaries to all third graders in Hernando 
County Public Schools.  One would think in the age of tech-
nology that a paper book was not valuable.  Not so say the 
teachers and the students love them.  In the Spring we will 
hold Brain Bowl, an academic competition for middle 
school students.  Also, we have provided life jackets for 
Swim for CJ,  we support the Early Learning Coalition, Peo-
ple Helping People, The Salvation Army, and on and on.  In 
light of Covid, as you might imagine, fundraising to help our 
community has been difficult.  Now that folks are back to 
work and Covid cases are slowly diminishing, the oppor-
tunity to be of assistance to those less fortunate is opening 
up.  Won’t you help us help them? 

(Continued from page 3) 

(Continued on page 8) 

mailto:jdpuls@yahoo.com
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We are a small but vibrant Rotary Club and we have some 
awesome members who believe in Rotary's mission. 
(www.rotary.org)  Surely you have heard of. Polio.  In the 
mid. 80’s Rotary decided that the eradication of Polio was 
paramount.  With the help of the Gates Foundation, the 
World Health Organization and others, there are now only 
two counties in the world with this disease.  We will con-
quer it! 
 

So, now to you…You can benefit by purchasing some 
Holiday Greenery for yourself or for a gift for family/friends/
businesses etc.  In turn, Rotary receives a portion of your 
purchase to continue its work.  I promise you, the greenery 
is spectacular.  This has been a main fundraiser for our 
club since 2005.  The greenery is delivered to your recipi-
ent right after Thanksgiving and will give the aroma of the 
holidays well past the new year.  And, you can order on line 
-Just click this link: 
 

  https://sherwoodfundraiser.com/RotaryClubofSpringHill 
 

DEADLINE FOR ORDERING - NOVEMBER 5TH 
 

YOU MIGHT LIKE TO KNOW: 
Our vendor is from Washington 
State and they use Noble fir.  It 
is the best of all firs for wreaths 
and is only found in the Pacific 
Northwest! We're so proud of 
how we sustainably harvest our 
boughs without cutting down 
any trees! 

Also check our rotary.org for more information about Rota-
ry.  
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
Judith Hughes 
Rotary Club of Spring Hill, FL 
Email: rotaryclubofspringhill@yahoo.com 
 
We meet at IHOP on US 19 in Spring Hill, 7:45AM each 
Thursday .  If you have an interest in serving your commu-
nity and want to know more about Rotary, just send us an 
email. 

 

We HERNANDO COUNTY MARINE  
CONSTRUCTION CODE AND DOCKS 

 
A lively discussion occurred at the 20 Oct 21 Hernando County 
Waterways Advisory Committee (WAC) Board meeting. The 
principal area of discussion revolved around what constitutes a 
"marginal dock", how large in square feet can it be, and how 
far can it extend into the rivers, and coastal canal systems in 
Hernando County. Please find attached an excerpt from the 
Hernando County Marine Construction Code for your use. The 
full code can be found on line at the Hernando County web link 
below.  
 
Mike Fulford, WAC Board Member. 
 
Sec. 8-248. - Floating docks for residential structures. 

1) Steel bolts, fittings, nuts, washers, and hardware shall 

(Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 9) 

http://www.rotary.org/
https://sherwoodfundraiser.com/RotaryClubofSpringHill
http://rotary.org/
mailto:rotaryclubofspringhill@yahoo.com
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be no lower quality than hot dip galvanized. 
(2) All bolt heads and nuts shall have a flat washer. Use of 
lag or anchor bolts must comply with the manufacturers' 
specifications. Carriage bolts are permitted for minor addi-
tions (such as ladders). 
(3) All wooden members and pilings shall be pressure 
treated with a minimum treatment of 2.5. 
(4) Ramp to dock hinges shall be no less than one-fourth-
inch steel. 
(5) All floating docks must have a minimum of twenty (20) 
pounds per square foot flotation. 
(6) All ramps must be connected to the seawall with no 
less than three-eighths-inch by three-inch lag bolts with 
lead shields per hinge. 

(7) All floating docks with single ramps must be safely se-
cured to the seawall from each inside corner of dock with 
no less than one-fourth-inch steel cable. 
(8) All ramps will be a minimum width of thirty-six (36) 

inches. 
 
(Ord. No. 2016-4, § I, 3-22-16; Ord. No. 2020-3, § I, 3-24-
20)  

County Editor's note— Ord. No. 2016-4, § I, adopted 
March 22, 2016, amended § 8-248 in its entirety to read 
as set out herein. Former § 8-248, pertained to wood 
docks for residential structures and derived from Ord. No. 
91-14, § 4, adopted Jan. 29, 1991; Ord. No. 92-35, § 4, 
adopted Dec. 22, 1992. 

(Continued from page 8) 
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

CHANNEL MARKERS 
 

Additional Entrance Channel Markers, Hernando Beach 
Inlet. At the 20 Oct 21 Waterways Citizens Advisory (WAC) 
Board meeting there was discussion about channel mark-
ers and the frequency at which they are having to be re-
placed. According to our Waterways and Aquatics Manag-
er, routinely 2-5 piles/markers are damaged monthly by 
vessels transiting the Hernando Beach Inlet. In order to 
increase safety and boater awareness, the consensus rec-
ommendation of the WAC was to add three additional 
channel markers to include chained floating buoys to better 
define the channel boundaries and to improve boater safe-
ty. Attached is a graphic of existing red and green channel 
markers and where the additional three markers are pro-
posed to be placed.  
Mike Fulford, WAC Board Member 
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HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
 

Hernando Beach Crime Watch (HBCW) meets from 6:00 
to 7:30 pm on the 2nd Wednesday of the month at the 
VFW Post 9236 at 3435 Shoal Line Blvd. (next door to 
the H.B. Fire Department).  Crime Watch is a non-profit 
501C3 volunteer organization that functions under the 
Sheriff's Department.  We have a patrol car driven by 
members who have been certified thru an application 
with the Sheriff.  We drive the neighborhood of Hernan-
do Beach and report any suspicious activity directly to 
the Sheriff's dispatch for further investigation.  
 

Our meetings are open to the general public.  At meet-
ings, we discuss safety issues, have speakers of special 
interest to Hernando Beach, a land Deputy or water 
Deputy discusses statistics in our area plus addresses 
concerns, and answers questions.  There is a social 
time after our meetings with a 50/50 drawing and home-
made treats by Nancy Wach or Public's bakery. 
 

We have fundraisers and accept tax-deductible dona-
tions to pay for gas and any expenses related to our car 
and operations. Thank you to our loyal supporters and to 
the many that donate their time and money to keep 
HBCW functioning for the Safety of OUR area. 
 Last month we had Keith Kolasa speak on the Aquatic 
Preserve just off our coast. At our next meeting, Novem-
ber 10th, we will have an officer from FWC (Fish and 
Wildlife Commission) give a presentation on FWC's re-
sponsibilities and services provided to our Community. 

We encourage everyone to attend our informative meet-
ings and play their part in the safety of our neighbor-
hood.  Hernando Beach residents are the 'Neighborhood 
Watch'! If you see or hear anything suspicious, immedi-
ately report it to the Sheriff's dispatch at 352-754-6830. 
 
See you at our next meeting, November 10th.  
Thank You! 
 
Dr. John Paul Reeve 
President HBCW 
 

NIGHT OF HOPE 2021 
 

Silent Auction & Tasting Event Tickets include: Wine 
Tasting Craft beer tasting Dinner DJ 
Friday, November 12th, 6pm to 9pm 
4242 Lake in the Woods Dr, Spring Hill 
 
Get your tickets today  
https://nightofhope_dawncenter_2021.eventbrite.com 
 
The Dawn Center of Hernando County, previously 
known as “Hernando County Rape Crisis Spouse Abuse 
Center,” has been meeting needs of survivors of domes-
tic and sexual violence in Hernando County since De-
cember 1986. Originally, the agency was a satellite of-
fice of Marion County Rape Crisis Spouse Abuse Center 
and although Hernando women and their children could 

(Continued on page 16) 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fnightofhope_dawncenter_2021.eventbrite.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3BqZjS1F_amrNv8dXgzUfs7-mD3ggFh8AxgCwlbPLpnml__US7SzAMgko&h=AT0eKlJ24tsdGUlZ5TZis_jLHQtj_U191j1_LPMxLpJm4bTD7NUV4PxssA0HXi0zpgz3ZR2Q9DwAQxCngpEHu8enASC9e
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Cabinet Design by Rudolf Roi - The Trusted Leading Provider of  
Custom Cabinets, Kitchen, Bathroom, and Flooring Designs & Services 

in Hernando - Citrus and Pasco County 
 

Free in-home consultation and design!  At Cabinet Design by Rudolf Roi, we specialize in Custom Design Kitchen & Bathroom in 3D 
rendering-cabinetry installation, custom closets and cabinets, interior trim and decorative molding installation, built-in furniture ad 

a variety of related projects.  We always provide professional workmanship as well as a top-notch showroom! 

 
 

 

Our project involved all new flooring, custom made and colored cabinets, and new granite counter tops. Great  
attention to detail was given to make sure we got what we wanted and what was promised. We could not have 
been happier with the design and the follow through given by Rudolf. Very professional and knowledgeable and 

made sure we got quality work. - Jerry D 
 

Visit The Show Room At 6282 Commercial Way, Weeki Wachee, FL  34613 - rrdesigner72550@gmail.com 

CabinetWizardFL.com 
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 
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receive counseling through the outreach offices based in 
Hernando County, to receive safe shelter women and chil-
dren had to be transported to Marion County, a round trip 
distance of 110 miles. The primary focus of the agency was 
and continues to be the provision of quality services to vic-
tims of domestic and sexual violence and their children. 
 
Before long it became apparent that the transportation of 
women and children out of county was not adequate to ad-
dress the growing needs and numbers of women and chil-
dren in crisis in Hernando County. Isolating women and 
children from extended-family members, friends, employ-
ment, familiar surroundings including school, and friends 
etc. was emotionally harmful. 
 
By July of 1993, a group of concerned citizens spear-
headed by then State Senator Ginny Brown-Waite 
launched a local campaign and raised $95,000 which al-
lowed for the purchase of a large, four floor, single family 
home in Hernando County, to be brought up to fire code to 
house 24 women and children, and become Hernando 
County's only safe house for victims of domestic violence 
and their children.  Dawn Center of Hernando County be-
came an independent corporation in July 1993 and was 
determined to be a private, not for profit agency. 
 
The first women and children to be offered safe shelter at 
the Dawn Center house was in the early Spring of 1994, 
giving the opportunity to provide counseling, support 
groups, children's programs, and life and parenting skills in 
a caring, supportive environment, while being able to give 

relevant, Hernando County referrals to assist women in 
their plans for housing, employment and education. 
 
In 2004, Dawn Center received funds to build an addition 
onto the shelter of four additional bedrooms, 
two bathrooms and a family room. This addition allowed for 
the shelter of up to 40 women and children. Dawn Center 
was also able to enlarge the kitchen area and purchase 
new appliances.  In 2005, Dawn Center received Capitol 
Improvement money through the Department of Children 
and Families to improve the security system with new cam-
eras, privacy fencing, and security gates to provide better 
surveillance of the property thus enabling Dawn Center to 
provide a much safer and more secure environment for 
residents of the emergency shelter program. 
 
The center has consistently grown resulting in Dawn Cen-
ter staff providing services to more than 1,400 survivors of 
domestic and sexual violence annually.  The center cur-
rently offers an array of intervention services such as hot-
line, emergency shelter, outreach services, and legal advo-
cacy.  The addition of primary prevention services is reach-
ing out to the next generation to facilitate social change in 
hopes their generation will be free of family violence and 
sexual assault.  Operating under our current mission state-
ment, “To break the cycle of domestic and sexual violence 
by providing supportive services and leadership that pro-
motes social change,” Dawn Center is ever working to 
achieve our vision of “A community free from violence and 
abuse.”  
 
See A Night of Hope flyer on page 17. 

(Continued from page 12) 
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 Email:  Gail@LyonsLawGroup.com  

mailto:Gail@lyonslawgroup.com
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OCTOBER FISHING REPORT  
 

Inshore fishing is very good right now and will stay this way 
for the next few months. Red fish are schooled up in large 
groups 12-40 in a school on the outer islands and man-
grove points. Snook are mixed in the same areas as well 
and snook are holding on the rock bars. Spotted sea trout 
are working back into the shallow waters (2-5 feet) on spot-
ty bottom and hard lime rock bottoms. Use live bait for 
reds. Snook and trout are producing the best action; my go 
to bait is live pilchards. 
 
Gag grouper are biting good in the 7–16 feet depths, 
around rock piles, ledges and reefs. Live pin fish and pil-
chards will get the grouper happy and eating well. Man-
grove snappers are all over the rocks in the same depths; 
small baits or cut bait rigged with a 1/0 circle hook and a 
light leader 20lb is all you need.  

 
Capt. Joshua Fritz is a Native Floridian 
fishing the local waters of the Gulf Of Mex-
ico, Capt. Josh is a 25 ton licensed and 
fully insured guide. Capt. Josh knows 
these waters inside and out with over 25 
years of boating knowledge. Capt. Josh is 
very well know in the fishing world and is 

professional and friendly, come aboard with Capt. Josh and 
lets catch some fish.   
www.chasentailsfishingcharters.com 
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WEEKI WACHEE RIVER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Weeki Wachee River is in Hernando County, 
Florida, United States. It flows 7.4 miles (11.9 km) 
westwards from Weeki Wachee to the Gulf of Mexi-
co at the Weeki Wachee estuary. The name is de-
rived from the Seminole: uekiwv /oykéywa, wi:-/ 
"spring" and -uce /-oci/ "small", signifying either a 
small spring or an offshoot of a town named Spring. 
The spring’s average discharge is 112 million gal-
lons a day. The sandy-bottomed spring pool is 
large, at 165 feet by 210 feet, but the vent is a 
small 20-foot by 3-foot opening through exposed 

limestone rock at a depth of 185 feet. The force of 
the discharge is too great for safe entry except dur-
ing drought conditions. Divers report that the cave 
has a room like tunnel that is 55 feet wide, 28 feet 
high, and 220 feet long. They have been able to 
map and explore over 6,700 feet of deep passages, 
and report 1 pit to be just over 400 feet deep, the 
deepest recorded in the United States. The river is 
best known for its spring, and the Weeki Wachee 
Springs attraction built on the premises. The spring 
is the surfacing point of an underground river, 
which is the deepest naturally occurring spring in 
the United States.  The water temperature is a 
steady 74.2 °F (23.4 °C) year-round. The Weeki 
Wachee springshed, which contributes groundwa-
ter to Weeki Wachee Springs, is approximately 260 
square miles of urbanized areas, agricultural lands 
and forested uplands. This springshed covers por-
tions of Hernando and Pasco counties. Weeki 
Wachee Springs is unique in that its largest spring 
vent has an extensive underwater cave system that 
has been explored to a depth of more than 400 
feet. In addition, there is a long historical record of 
water quality and discharge data dating back to the 
1930s. It was also designated a Surface Water Im-
provement and Management priority water body. 
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Visit Our Booth # H-12 at the 
Tampa Boat Show, Sept. 10-12 

for Boat Show Specials. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

• Raise and lower in seconds 

• Keep your boat clean 

• Prevent Sun Damage, Weathering & Theft 

• 5 Year limited warranty 

 
10% off any docking purchase  

with the mention of The Beachcomber. 
One discount honored per purchase. 
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RESCUE ORGANIZATIONS  

Wildlife  

Fish & Wildlife Conservation (FWC) 
Law Enforcement  

(813)558-5050 
x 7 

FWC Florida Wildlife - General  (863)648-3200 

Manatee hotline (FWC) (941)255-7403  

Sawfish Sightings (FWC) (941)255-7403 

Sea turtle rescue (FWC) (863)648-3200 

Reptiles and Exotics Rescue  (352)403-4255 

Wildlife Rescue – Owl’s Nest  
Sanctuary  

(813)598-5926 

Wildlife Rescue HB Area  (813)598-5926 

Horseshoe Crab Sightings (866)252-9326 

Pets  

Hernando County Animal Services  (352)796-5062 

Humane Society of Nature Coast (352)796-2711 

SPCA Hernando County  (352)596-7000  

Dogs – Report Illegal Dog Fighting  (800)780-8477 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 
THURSDAY 

NOVEMBER 4TH, 7PM 
HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 

Future HBPOA Meeting Dates 
 

November 4, 2021 
Elections for 2022 

 
Christmas Holiday Party 

December 2, 2021 
 

January 6, 2022 
February 3, 2022 

March 3, 2022 
April 7, 2022 
May 5, 2022 
June 2, 2022 

 

ADOPT-A-ROAD 
 

The Adopt-A-Road program allows citizens to 
show pride and maintain a clean, attractive 
community. Your business or community group 
can help keep roads litter-free by adopting an 
approved one-mile section of county-

maintained roadway. Each group signs an agreement to 
clean up litter at least four times a year. The Department of 
Public Works provides safety training, two Adopt-A-Road 
signs, "litter crew on road" signs, safety vests and trash 
bags. 
 

Adopt-A-Road signs are placed at each end of the selected 
roadway, give recognition to the group and remind people 
not to litter. If desired, the program offers an installation 
ceremony and publicity at the time the signs are installed. 
When the cleanup is completed, the group notifies the De-

partment of Public Works to pick up and dispose of the 
trash bags. 
 

Email Clay Black at cblack@hernandocounty.us 
 

WALKING, RUNNING & BIKING IN  

HERNANDO BEACH 
 

I was asked to remind our membership that when you are 

out walking, running or biking in the dark to please wear 

reflective or light colored clothing and carry a light if possi-

ble.  The Weaver Group Realty has reflective vests availa-

ble to HB residents, just stop by.  With no street lights to 

light the road a few drivers have been surprised to come up 

on a person in the street wearing black or dark clothing and 

having to swerve to miss them.  Bicyclists should ride with 

the traffic and walkers should walk against the traffic. 

mailto:cblack@hernandocounty.us
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November 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 7pm 

5 6 

7 8 9 10 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

11 12 13 

14 15 

US Coast Guard  

Auxiliary Meeting 

7pm 

16 17 

Waterways Advisory 

Committee 6pm 

 

Port Authority  

Meeting 7pm 

18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 

Hospitality Meeting 

26 27 

28 29 30   To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 11/10/2021. 
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, November 2021 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 
LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 
 
 
 
 
                  

 
 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before October 30, 2021. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 
 

Diane Ziemski Watercolors 
        ZiemskiArt@gmail.com 
           ziemskiart.com 

FACEBOOK 
Fine Art America 

 
Hernando Beach 

Florida 
 

Paintings locally at 
Silver Dolphin 

 
 

mailto:ZiemskiArt@gmail.com
http://ziemskiart.com

